
 

 

TOWN OF HEBRON  

SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

AUGUST 25, 2023 

 

Present:  Paul Hazelton, Pat Moriarty, Rich James, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator 

Others Present:  

12:00 P.M. COMMENCED MEETING:  Chair Hazelton commenced the meeting at 12:00 p.m.  

 

12:00 P.M. MS-1 SUMMARY INVENTORY OF VALUATION:  The Select Boards reviewed and 

signed the 2023 MS-1 Summary Inventory of Valuation form as presented.   

 

12:15 P.M. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 

• Vice-Chair Moriarty reported to the Board on the Bridgewater, Hebron, and 

Groton Steering Committee that was formed because of HB 349 being passed.  

Chair Hazelton asked that the Board invite Hebron Newfound Area School Board 

representative to the next Select Board Meeting to hear his thoughts on a tuition 

contract with the proposed Bridgewater, Hebron, and Groton Special School 

District.  

• Selectman James moved to appoint Jennifer Larochelle, and Pat Moriarty as 

Select Board representative as members of the Bridgewater, Hebron, and 

Groton Steering Committee, seconded by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  The vote was 

unanimous.   

• Selectman James moved to reappoint Everett Begor, Bob Brooks, Cindy 

Hilson, and Scott Hayes to the Gazebo Committee until October 2024, 

seconded by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

12:30 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Vice-Chair Moriarty moved to adjourn the meeting at 

12:30 p.m., seconded by Selectman James.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn 

Town Administrator  

 

 


